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Geneva, August 14th 2014

Mr Chairman,
FIAN International is a human-rights based organization working for the right to adequate food in over 50 countries. Based on its case work with rural communities affected by threats to and violations of their right to adequate food, and under a holistic understanding of this human right, FIAN advocates for the clear recognition of the rights of peasants and other people working in rural areas through an international Declaration adopted at the UN Human Rights Council, and has been supporting La Via Campesina in its work to this end. 
Increasing the human rights protection of peasants and other people working in rural areas is crucial. Although peasants and other small-scale food producers contribute to the majority of the food production worldwide, they are amongst the people suffering most from hunger and malnutrition. In the current context of resource grabbing, the increasing negative impacts of extractive industries, urbanization, and food systems led by agri-business, inter alia, peasant individuals and communities remain marginalized and invisible. Impunity is the rule. Of special concern is the situation of rural women, whose rights over land, seeds and other natural resources are also limited by persisting patriarchal practices. Furthermore, the violations of the rights of peasants and other people working in rural areas also affect the right to food and nutrition and food security of those living in the urban areas.
On the basis of a study made by this Committee on the promotion of the rights of peasants and other people working in rural areas, in 2012 an open-ended intergovernmental working group was set-up with the mandate of drafting and negotiating a draft Declaration on the rights of peasants and other people working in rural areas. The Chairperson and Rapporteur of this working group, Bolivian Ambassador Angelica C. Navarro Llanos, presented the results of the working group´s first session at the Human Rights Council´s last session, in June. After reporting on the consultations that were held with States, peasants´ movements, and civil society organisations, she concluded for the need for a second session of the working group in order to follow through on the work accomplished. On June 26th, the Human Rights Council voted in favour of a resolution to this effect, requesting the Chairperson-Rapporteur to present a new text of the draft Declaration to the working group, before its second session for consideration and further discussion. 
The adoption of this resolution brings hope to peasants and to other people living in rural areas, as it demonstrates the commitment of states to start addressing their human rights in a comprehensive manner. In the context of the International Year of Family Farming, FIAN urges all actors, in particular the remaining hesitant or reluctant states, to participate fully in the working group´s next session.

I thank you for your attention Mr Chairman.



